May 09, 2008

Hi Kate –
I can answer the question easily with regard to 608 and 612.  Please note, BOTH of those coruses should be listed as electives on the major as both could be used by our students to fulfill requirements for advanced coursework.  

Both 608 and 612 are 3 credit courses in a major in which nearly all our courses are 4-5 credits.  Thus, any major who takes either course is arguably disadvantaged.  Let me illustrate this point with an example.  Our major requires a minimum of 58 hours.  Both 608 and 612 would fill our major’s requirement for a minimum of 3 advanced courses or they could be electives.  Let’s assume that the average student gets to the point of filling the requirement for advanced courses by the most typical route which would yield about 35 credits.  Thus, such a student would need 23 additional credit hours of advanced courses (minimum 3) plus electives to complete the major.  Because most of our courses are 4-5 credits, such a student could easily get his/her remaining 23 credits by taking three 5-credit courses plus two 4-credit courses.  But any student taking one of the 3-credit course ends up having a harder time getting the 23 credit minimum filled without taking more than 23 credits.  Unless the student avoided all 4-credit options, he/she invariably ends up taking more than 23 credits to fill this requirement.  For example, three 5-credit courses plus a 4 and a 3 leaves the student one credit hour short meaning he/she would have to take at least another 3-credit course but given that most courses are 4-5 credits, he/she would likely take even more.  This is one reason that our few remaining 3-credit courses compete poorly for enrollments.  The other reason is that they require more work than 3-credits warrants.

I hope that is clear.  The bottom line is that taking 3-credit courses likely makes it harder for a major to complete the major without taking more credit hours than the minimum.  Thus, increasing the courses to 4-credits isn’t a hardship on students.  It rather eliminates what is otherwise a tendency to punish students for choosing either 608 or 612.

Please let me know if that isn’t clear.

As for Psych 321, I don’t have as ready an answer to that question.  We are having an undergraduate studies committee meeting within the department tomorrow so I will raise the issue with the committee then and get back to you.

Thanks, 
Mike
